

[image: image1.emf]
MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
Fidalgo Pool and Fitness Center
Thursday, September 20, 2018, 5:30 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present: Christine Mathes, Jeremy McNett, Mel Larsen
Commissioner Absent:      David Way, Andrew Olson                
Staff Present:  Executive Director Mitch Everton
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The Regular Board of Commissioners Meeting Minutes for August 23, 2018 were approved as read.
APPROVAL OF VOUCHER(S)

Vouchers were approved for payment.
PUBLIC COMMENTS/CORRESPONDENCE
None.
DIRECTOR/MANAGER/COMMITTEE REPORTS

The ED gave a summary report on current initiatives/developments.  Fundraising infrastructure is nearly complete.  The head swim coach is underway.  Friends hosted a booth at the Farmer’s Market.  Upstairs bathrooms are complete.  We have shifted to our Fall schedule.  The draft 2019 budget is nearly complete and will be reviewed at the regular October meeting.  

Financials

August financials were reviewed.  Two timing issues:  the Enduris insurance premium payment and August payroll numbers—both will hit next month.  With those adjustments, FPFC would have shown a $6K profit for July.  We will come close to break-even at year-end.
 Old Business 
Our consultant, Renata Maybruck, gave a short report on infrastructure efforts.
The board approved Resolution #327—2018 Employee Policy Manual—as read, with no additional comments (3/0).

 New Business
Jason Solie from Trico gave an extended review of the three options re:  pool replacement/updating.  Options 1A and 1B concerned construction of a new facility, with or without the current gym space.  It was determined that retaining the gym (1B) would be approximately $40K cheaper but would sacrifice 1,000 SF due to configuration.  Total cost before taxes of $23M, with no closure impact.  Option B—adding a warm water pool—would cost approximately $8M, with an expected four-month closure.  Option 3A—renovation with upgrades—would cost approximately $3M with a four-month closure.  Option 3B—replastering the pool, with minimal upgrades would cost less and would involve a two-month closure.
The commissioners polled the audience.  The overwhelming response was for a new pool.  This topic will be readdressed at a special session next week.

ADJOURN

MOTION: A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the regular meeting at 6:45 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  There was then an Executive Meeting held to discuss contract issues, lasting approximately 30 minutes, which was adjourned at 7:15.  No further business was conducted.
A special meeting addressing Trico findings is scheduled for Tuesday, September 25, 2018 5:30-7:00 p.m. at the Anacortes Public Library.  A follow-on special meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 1, 2018 4:30 p.m. in the upstairs exercise area at Fidalgo Pool & Fitness Center.  The next regular Commission meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 19 at FPFC.
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